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Welcome to the second edition of the SIBC newsletter for the 19/20 season. 

 
If there is anything you would like to see included in future newsletters (next edition to be 

released towards the end of the season), or news items for the website or local press, please 
contact me (Martin Spencer) either via e-mail: martinspencer1988@gmail.com or mobile 

telephone: 07540 066241.   

 
In this edition, you will find a new "Ask The Umpire" section, international trial 

news, two more player profiles, Spalding Open news and much more....... 

 
 

National Under 25 Singles At Spalding 
 

As of this season, we are the proud hosts of the national 
under 25 singles finals over the weekend of Saturday 
25th and Sunday 26th January 2020. As a club, we have 
prided ourselves on our excellent junior section and 
encouraging the younger generation therefore, please 
do come and show your support to some of the country's 
best young bowlers. The defending men's champion is 
former Spalding Open champion, Connor Cinato, whilst 
Devon Cooper is the defending women's champion, both 
of whom are current internationals.  

 
We will also have some local interest as Ruby Hill has already qualified in the 
women's event. On Sunday 3rd November 2019, together with Danielle Wild, 
Ruby attended the qualifying day at City of Ely. Ruby played well throughout the 
day and secured her place at the national finals with straight sets victories against 
Nicole Moseley and club mate, Danielle. The men's qualifiers are still being played 
and with Jordan Philpott, Harry Mycock, Rhys Hill and Stephen Harris all still 
competing, it is hoped that we will have something to cheer about in both the 
men's and women's events.  
 
Please do come and show your support to what will 
undoubtedly be a fantastic advert for our sport! 

 
 
 
 



 
Player Profiles 

 
For this edition, I have had the pleasure of speaking with the current Spalding Open Champion, 
Wayne Willgress and our very own junior and senior international, Ruby Hill. They have both 
entered the Spalding Open which is taking place at the end of December therefore, you will be 
able to see them in action. I would still like to encourage you all to let me know who you would 
be particularly interested in hearing from therefore, any ideas, please e-mail me at 
martinspencer1988@gmail.com or contact me on 07540 066241. In the meantime, I will leave 
you with the achievements and views of Wayne and Ruby.  
 
Name:      Wayne Willgress  
Age:      31 
Occupation:     Painter and Decorator 
Wife:     Rebecca Willgress 
Children:    Daughter, Ella, born on 24th June 2019 
Club:     Norfolk Bowling Club     
County Honours (Indoor):  County Singles 2017, 2018 
     County Pairs 2011, 2019 
     County Triples 2010 
     County Fours 2010, 2015, 2019 
     County Under 25 Singles 2007, 2011 
National Honours (Indoor):  National Mixed Fours 2013 
County Honours (Outdoor):  County Two Bowl Singles 2012, 2014 
     County Four Bowl Singles 2010, 2014 
     County Pairs 2014, 2015, 2017 
     County Triples 2007, 2009, 2012 
     County Fours 2005, 2010, 2014, 2016, 2018, 2019 
     County Under 25 Singles 2005, 2007, 2010 
National Honours (Outdoor):  National Triples 2007 
International Honours (Indoor):  Junior International 2010-13 
     Senior International 2019 
International Honours (Outdoor): Junior International 2010-12 
World Bowls Tour Ranking:  17  
Age Started Bowling:   8 
Bowls Use:    Aero Revolution (Indoors) 
Favourite Shot:    Forehand runner 
Favourite Club:     Lincoln 
Sporting Hero:    Ronnie O'Sullivan 
Other Interests:    Greyhound Racing  
 
How did you get in to playing bowls? 
Family have always played. 
As a youngster developing in the game, who did you aspire to be like and why? 
Jamie Chestney - natural ability and laid back attitude.  
Having played at international level for a number of years, what is your most memorable moment? 
Nicky Brett jumping on me whilst celebrating a bowl against Scotland. My back went though and I couldn't bowl for 
a couple of ends.  
What is your proudest moment?  
Winning national triples with my Dad. I took a bowl out with my last on an extra end to win.  
Would you encourage your daughter to play bowls one day?  
Wouldn't encourage her but if she wants to play, then we will always support her.  
You recently broke onto the World Bowls Tour scene with your fantastic run to the World Singles Championship 
semi-final last season. Do you think you have ever played better? 
A game against Stewart Anderson was probably the best game I've played on the portable rink.  
What do you think could be done to promote the game of bowls in general, especially to the younger generation? 
Being able to earn a living out of it would help more to come into the game.  
How would you like to see the game develop over the next few years, if at all of course? 
Music being played, more of an atmosphere in the crowd - the guys from my club were particularly known for their 
noise at Potters.  
What do you think you would be doing if you didn't play bowls? 
Twiddling my thumbs! 
Do you have any goals? 
Breaking into the world top 16 and win national singles.  



Name:      Ruby Hill  
Age:      20 
Occupation:     Flower Trials Technician  
     Apprentice at Flamingo Flowers  
Club (Indoor):    Spalding Indoor Bowls Club  
Club (Outdoor):    Royal Mail Cart Bowls Club 
County Honours (Indoor):  County Singles 2015-16 
     County Under 25 Singles 2018-19 
     County Pairs 2016-17 and 2018-19 
     County Fours 2013-14, 2014-15, 
     2015-16, 2017-18  
National Honours (Indoor):  National Top Club 2015 
     National Mixed Under 18 Singles 
     2017 
     National Mixed Fours 2018 
     National Ladies Pairs 2018     
County Honours (Outdoor):  County Under 25 Singles 2017 and 2018 
     County Two Bowl Singles 2017 and 2019 
     County Four Bowl Singles 2016 
International Honours (Indoor):  Under 18 International 2015-17 
     Under 25 International 2016-19 
     Senior International 2017-19 
     British Isles Pairs Winner 2019 
International Honours (Outdoor): Team England Ladies Athlete at Youth Commonwealth    
     Games in Samoa 2015  
     Under 18 International Test Match v Wales 2016-17 
     Under 25 International 2018-19     
Age Started Bowling:   9/10 
Bowls Use:    Drakes Pride Professional Size 2 
Favourite Shot:    Forehand Draw 
Favourite Club:     Bristol or Belfast 
Sporting Hero:    Usain Bolt  
Other Interests:    I enjoyed doing art at school, not that there is much time now. I also  
     studied psychology for my A-Levels so those type of documentaries I like 
     watching and reading about.   
 
 
 
How did you get in to playing bowls? 
When I was about 8 or 9, my Dad and brother, Rhys, went to an open day at our local outdoor club. Both of them 
joined and when the indoor season came, I went to junior on Saturday mornings to watch my brother and in the 
break times, would learn how to play.  
 
As a youngster developing in the game, who did you aspire to be like and why? 
I started playing competitively when I was about 13. Around that time, I was lucky enough to have more than a 
handful of players to look up to who were playing on the international scene. Matt Whyers, Calvin Leuty, Charlie 
Leuty and Martin Spencer gave me my first opportunities at playing national competitions and from then on, I didn't 
want to stop! 
 
 
Having played at international level for a number of years, what is your most memorable moment? 
In my second year of playing for the Under 25 England side, I was moved up from leading to playing three. I was 
absolutely terrified! Chelsea and I played together that game and for two years together after that as a back end. 
To represent England with one of my loveliest friends who has helped me along the way with my game over the 
years is a memorable moment for me.  
 
What is your proudest moment? 
Choosing one moment is really hard! There is nothing like putting an England shirt on for the first time. I played for 
the Under 18 side when I was around 14/15. Jordan and I both represented England in the pairs and got the 
bronze medal. It's now something we look back on knowing we represented England together, which is a special 
feeling. 2017 and 2018 are the years I think I will always remember though. I achieved the things I had wanted to 
do in my whole bowls career, never thinking I would do it by the time I was 18. Winning the under 18 national 
singles at my home club was very special to me. The next season we won the national mixed fours and ladies 
national pairs a month later. I had always wanted to win a national title and doing it with friends made it even better. 
I played as an under 18 and under 25 international, then got my first cap for the senior ladies England team which 
is something I had always dreamt of. If I had to stop playing bowls then, I would have been completely over the 
moon with my career! 



 
You represented England at the Youth Commonwealth Games in Samoa in 2015. How did the greens differ (if at 
all) to any that you would experience in the UK? 
There was a lot less grass on them for sure. As I remember, it was almost sandy. I would say the main factor was 
the wind. I never experienced playing where I had to think about that before so that was definitely new to me.  
 
How did it feel having an all time England great in Ellen Falkner, as your team manager at the Youth 
Commonwealth Games in Samoa? How did she help you through the experience? 
She was so great. Definitely someone I had looked up to for many years so giving us her previous experiences 
internationally and knowledge of the game was amazing. She made sure we enjoyed it as the main thing and was 
the best person to have a chat to in general when you wanted to see a familiar face with being so far away from 
home. I was incredibly lucky to have that opportunity. It was definitely the best experience of my life to date.  
 
What do you think could be done to promote the game of bowls in general, especially to the younger generation? 
It's definitely starting to go in the right direction. The colours, more of a sporty kit look is taking off really well. I think 
more promotion of big games would be great. Commonwealth Games coverage at the moment is probably the best 
way to do that but we don't always get it compared to the other sports. I think a good sponsorship deal for bowls 
with a big brand may be another good way - so maybe one day! 
 
How would you like to see the game develop over the next few years, if at all of course? 
I would quite like to see the way the Australians play bowls to begin to move over to the UK. Televising it the way 
they do with music, lights and faster play might make it more enjoyable and easier to watch for both bowlers and 
non-bowlers.  
 
What do you think you would be doing if you didn't play bowls? 
I don't think I could tell you. Probably being involved in a sport of some kind. I did it when I was younger but if it 
wasn't for bowls, I would have quite liked to have been a swimmer.  
 
Do you have any goals? 
I'd love to play on the TV one day. It's something I've always wanted to do since I first started watching Potters but 
have never been brave enough to enter. Hopefully in the next few years or so I can try and have a go at getting to 
play on the portable rink. I would also love to play at the Commonwealth Games just as much as anyone else. It's a 
big dream but I would love to try one day! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Ruby in action at the Youth Commonwealth 
Games in Samoa 2015 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Wayne in world singles action at 
Potters Leisure Resort  

 
 
 

 



Important Notice 
Winter League Programme 2020/21 

 
Those who play in certain leagues will have noticed that the division sizes vary significantly. For 
example, afternoon division 3 has 7 teams, whereas division 4 has 12. Early evening league 
division 1 has 7 teams and division 3 has 11. Part of this problem has been caused by us trying 
to accommodate requests from captains to not be promoted or relegated into divisions that play 
on another day. Whilst we remain committed to maximising entries, we can no longer sustain 
the imbalance of divisions, as it is proving extremely challenging to schedule fixtures and has 
resulted in a number of complaints with the number of games some divisions have. To address 
this, once all entries for the 2020/21 season have been received, there will be a requirement to 
balance division sizes, which could even result in teams finishing outside the top or bottom two 
being moved. We will work with affected captains during the summer and will be introducing a 
system where captains can publish that they need players on a particular day and likewise, to 
individuals looking for teams, similar to the floaters list we have in place now.  
 
Members are reminded of league rule 12 which can be found on page 14 of your handbook, 
which states that "promotion and relegation will generally be on a two up and two down basis 
between divisions..." In times where membership and league entries are reducing, we don't 
want to lose teams as part of this exercise, so please do not be put off entering next season and 
work with us in the coming months to ensure we can deliver a winter league programme that 
suits the majority.  
 
Best Wishes and Good Bowling,  

Your Management Committee 

 

 
Spalding Open (Bryan Thorold Memorial Trophy) 

Saturday 28th December 2019 (Evening) and Sunday 29th December 2019 
 

One of Spalding Indoor Bowls Club's biggest events is fast approaching in the Spalding Open. 
Defending champion and world number 17, Wayne Willgress, will be attempting to retain his title 
whilst last year's finalist, our very own Graham Smith, will be hoping to go one better. Also 
headlining the event will be former world champions in Nicky Brett, Mark Dawes, Katherine 
Rednall and Rebecca Willgress (nee Field), as well as 2017 champion and senior international, 
Connor Cinato and British Isles singles champion, Jack Bird.  
 
Remember, this is an event of the highest quality and the best part is, it is free to watch. We 
appreciate that you may still be recovering from eating all that Christmas turkey and Christmas 
pudding, but please come out and show your support to some of the best players in the world. 
You will also get to see our club's finest internationals taking part against the best that the 
country has to offer. 
 
I would just like to add a personal touch here and remind everyone that the trophy is also in 
memory of Bryan Thorold. For those of you that knew Bryan, he had a great enthusiasm for the 
game and for a long time, was one of the game's best players. He encouraged me a lot as a 
junior and have no doubt that he will be up there watching down on the event and enjoying the 
talent that will be on show. 
 

 



Please come and support the Spalding Open on Saturday 28th 
December 2019 (evening) and Sunday 29th December 2019.  

 
Starring.......  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 



New "Ask The Umpire" Section 
 

Due to popular demand, this new section will allow all our 
members to "ask the umpire" anything to do with the rules of the 
game. We will aim to state the rule and define what it means in 
practice. If this section is especially popular, we will try to release 
something at the club once a month but that will very much 
depend on the volume of your questions. Please send anything 
you want to ask to martinspencer1988@gmail.com.  
 
We are very lucky to have an international umpire at our club in 
Colin Wilson so he has been good enough to help me with this 
section. Colin qualified as a regional umpire in 2004, before 
becoming a national umpire in 2006 and becoming an international 
umpire 8 years later in 2014. He has umpired at a British Isles 
international series as well as multiple national championships and 
has nine days umpiring at this season's nationals at Nottingham.  
 
 
Scenario 1 
There is often a lot of confusion as to what is a "dead bowl". A bowl is a dead bowl if: 
 

1. It passes completely outside the boundaries of the rink after being moved as a result of 
play, i.e. outside of the black line on the rink marker (this is the main definition of a dead 
bowl and will likely effect us all throughout the course of a match); 

2. It is not a toucher and comes to rest in the ditch; 
3. It is not a toucher and it rebounds onto the rink after contact with the face of the bank or 

with the jack or a toucher in the ditch.  
 
There are other definitions of a "dead bowl" however, without complicating things too much, the 
above are the most common.  
 
Scenario 2 
Incorrect jack cast. There is often confusion about when the jack is returned after an incorrect 
cast and whether the mat can be moved therefore, this will hopefully settle any arguments.  
 
The first to play (player 1) must place the mat lengthwise along the centre line of the rink with 
the front of the mat at least two metres from the rear ditch and 25 metres from the front ditch. 
Player 1 delivers the jack into the ditch or outside of the confines of the rink. The jack is 
returned (by the marker in singles play or either skip in team play) and the opposing player 
(player 2) can move the mat (if they wish) anywhere up to the 23 metre mark, i.e. the last spot 
on the centre line of your end of the rink, and deliver the jack. If player 2 also casts the jack 
incorrectly, the jack is placed on the "T" and player 1 can then move the mat along the centre 
line of the rink, likewise, up to the last spot on the centre line of your end of the rink (23 metre 
mark), and resume play as normal.  
 
Scenario 3 

A bit more of a light hearted scenario to end the first "ask 
the umpire" section but in April 2017, a hippopotamus of all 
creatures, stopped a game of outdoor bowls as it strolled 
across the green in South Africa. Let's say that the hippo 
moved the jack. What action would be taken? The jack 
must be put back to its former position. If the opponents 
cannot agree on the jack's former position, the end must be 
declared dead and replayed.  



Club Fixtures for 2020 

 
Men's Over 60 County League v Boston (H) - Thursday 2nd January 2020 at 10.30am 

Mixed County League v Lincoln (A) - Saturday 4th January 2020 at 1.30pm 
Friendly v Fenland Bowlers (A) - Sunday 5th January 2020 at 2pm 

Trudy Bates v Stamford (A) - Thursday 9th January 2020 at 12.15pm 
Friendly v Perkins Retired (H) - Saturday 11th January 2020 at 2pm 

Friendly v Terrington St. Clem (H) - Sunday 12th January 2020 at 2pm 
Men's Over 60 County League v Lincoln "C" (H) - Thursday 16th January 2020 at 10.30am 

Men's County League v Stamford (A) - Sunday 19th January 2020 at 1.10pm 
Friendly v Huntingdon (A) - Sunday 19th January 2020 at 2pm 

Trudy Bates v Boston (A) - Thursday 23rd January 2020 at 9.45am 
Men's Over 60 County League v Grantham (A) - Tuesday 28th January 2020 at 10am 

Friendly v Stamford (H) - Saturday 1st February 2020 at 2pm 
Men's County League v Lincoln (A) - Saturday 8th February 2020 at 1.30pm 

Mixed County League v Scunthorpe (H) - Saturday 15th February 2020 at 2pm 
Trudy Bates v Skegness (A) - Thursday 20th February 2020 at 10.30am 

Men's Over 60 County League v Horncastle (A) - Thursday 20th February 2020 at 10.30am 
Friendly v Newark (H) - Saturday 22nd February 2020 at 2pm 

Men's County League v Boston (A) - Saturday 22nd February 2020 at 2pm 
Mixed County League v Louth (H) - Sunday 23rd February 2020 at 2pm 

Friendly v Huntingdon (H) - Sunday 1st March 2020 at 2pm 
Mixed County League v Scunthorpe (A) - Saturday 7th March 2020 at 1pm 

Friendly v Grantham (A) - Sunday 8th March 2020 at 2pm 
Men's County League v Stamford "A" (H) - Saturday 14th March 2020 at 2pm 

Friendly v Skegness (H) - Sunday 15th March 2020 at 2pm 
Mixed County League v Stamford (A) - Sunday 15th March 2020 at 1.10pm 

President's Charity Match - Tuesday 17th March 2020 at 2pm 
Trudy Bates v Boston (H) - Thursday 19th March 2020 at 11.10am 

Men's Over 60 County League v Lincoln "B" (A) - Thursday 19th March 2020 at 10.30am 
Friendly v Peterborough (A) - Saturday 21st March 2020 at 2pm 

Trudy Bates v Stamford (H) - Thursday 26th March 2020 at 11.10am 
Friendly v Sutton St James (H) - Sunday 29th March 2020 at 2pm 

Men's County League v Louth "A" (A) - Sunday 29th March 2020 at 2pm 
Men's Over 60 County League v Grantham (H) - Thursday 2nd April 2020 at 10.30am 

Friendly v Boston (A) - Saturday 4th April 2020 at 2pm 
Mixed County League v Horncastle (H) - Sunday 5th April 2020 at 2pm 

Ladies Friendly v Stamford (A) - Tuesday 7th April 2020 at 12.15pm 
Men's Over 60 County League v Skegness (H) - Thursday 16th April 2020 at 10.30am 

Friendly v Lincoln (H) - Sunday 19th April 2020 at 2pm 
 
 

Charity Cheque Presentation 
 

On Tuesday 24th September 2019, a presentation of 
£1,195.00 was made to St Barnabas representative, Paisley, 
prior to the first ladies league game of the season on behalf 
of Spalding Indoor Bowls Club. St Barnabas was the club's 
chosen charity for the 2018-19 season. St Barnabas Hospice 
is a local independent charity and every year, they support 
more than 10,500 people across Lincolnshire affected by a 
life limiting or terminal condition. They deliver high quality, 
compassionate end of life care and support to patients, their 
families and carers. Well done to everyone who was involved 
in raising these funds for such a fantastic cause 



Club Competitions 

 
Please remember, club competition forms are due in by 30th December 2019. Entry forms can 
be found in the middle of the handbook. Club competitions are ran after the New Year through 
to finals weekend in April 2020. The club needs your support so please give them a go.  
 
After much feedback over the last couple of seasons, two club competitions, the men's fours 
and family pairs, are handicapped. These competitions were ran on a handicap basis last 
season however, even after the feedback, still received disappointing entries. Our club captain 
and competition secretary, Graham Smith would like to extend the amount of competitions that 
are handicapped however, without your support, club competitions will slowly die away. For 
details of the system for the handicap competitions, please refer to page 27 of your handbook.  
 
New for the 2019-20 season is the club open singles plate which replaces 
the rabbits singles. This competition is open to both men and women and 
is open to members who have not won individual honours at club, county 
or national level and have never played in the Denny, Yetton or Egham. 
We have over 500 members at the club, the majority of which, could give 
this competition a go. Come on, why not give this new competition a try 
and make it a success! 
 

 
New Kit Worn For First Time By Top Club Team 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
International Trials 

 
International trials have recently been released, which are due to take place at Rugby Thornfield 
BC, over the weekend of 30th November 2019 and 1st December 2019. Congratulations and 
good luck to everyone involved.  
 
Senior Men - Stephen Harris, Mathew Orrey, Graham Smith, 
Martin Spencer and Matt Whyers 
Senior Women - Annie Dunham, Ruby Hill and Chelsea Tomlin 
Junior Men - Stephen Harris and Jordan Philpott 
Junior Women - Ruby Hill and Danielle Wild 



Christmas Greetings 
 

As there will not be another newsletter published before, the Management 
Committee would like to wish all members and their families a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year!! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 


